ATTACHMENT D
GENERAL AFFIRMATIONS
By entering into this Contract, Contractor affirms, without exception, as follows:
1.

Contractor represents and warrants that these General Affirmations apply to Contractor and all of
Contractor's principals, officers, directors, shareholders, partners, owners, agents, employees,
Subcontractors, independent contractors, and any other representatives who may provide services
under, who have a financial interest in, or otherwise are interested in this Contract.

2.

Contractor represents and warrants that all statements and information provided to the System Agency
are current, complete, and accurate. This includes all statements and information relating in any
manner to this Contract and any solicitation resulting in this Contract.

3.

Contractor has not given, has not offered to give, and does not intend to give at any time hereafter any
economic opportunity, future employment, gift, loan, gratuity, special discount, trip, favor, or service
to a public servant in connection with this Contract.

4.

Under Section 2155.004, Texas Government Code (relating to financial participation in preparing
solicitations), Contractor certifies that it is not ineligible to receive this Contract and acknowledges
that this Contract may be terminated and payment withheld if this certification is inaccurate.

5.

Under Section 2155.006, Texas Government Code (relating to convictions and penalties regarding
Hurricane Rita, Hurricane Katrina, and other disasters), Contractor certifies that it is not ineligible to
receive this Contract and acknowledges that this Contract may be terminated and payment withheld if
this certification is inaccurate.

6.

Under Section 2261.053, Texas Government Code (relating to convictions and penalties regarding
Hurricane Rita, Hurricane Katrina, and other disasters), Contractor certifies that it is not ineligible to
receive this Contract and acknowledges that this Contract may be terminated and payment withheld if
this certification is inaccurate.

7.

Under Section 231.006, Texas Family Code (relating to delinquent child support), Contractor certifies
that it is not ineligible to receive the specified grant, loan, or payment and acknowledges that this
Contract may be terminated and payment may be withheld if this certification is inaccurate.

8.

Contractor certifies that: (a) the entity executing this Contract; (b) its principals; (c) its Subcontractors;
and (d) any personnel designated to perform services related to this Contract are not presently
debarred, suspended, proposed for debarment, declared ineligible, or voluntarily excluded from
participation in this transaction by any federal Department or Agency. This certification is made
pursuant to the regulations implementing Executive Order 12549 and Executive Order 12689,
Debarment and Suspension, 2 C.F.R. Part 376, and any relevant regulations promulgated by the
Department or Agency funding this project. This provision shall be included in its entirety in
Contractor’s Subcontracts if payment in whole or in part is from federal funds.

9.

Contractor certifies that it, its principals, its Subcontractors, and any personnel designated to perform
services related to this Contract are eligible to participate in this transaction and have not been
subjected to suspension, debarment, or similar ineligibility determined by any federal, state, or local
governmental entity.

10.

Contractor certifies it is in compliance with all State of Texas statutes and rules relating to
procurement; and that (a) the entity executing this Contract; (b) its principals; (c) its Subcontractors;
and (d) any personnel designated to perform services related to this Contract are not listed on the
federal government's terrorism watch list described in Executive Order 13224. Entities ineligible for
federal procurement are listed at https://www.sam.gov/portal/public/SAM/, which Contractor may
review in making this certification. Contractor acknowledges that this Contract may be terminated and
payment withheld if this certification is inaccurate. This provision shall be included in its entirety in
Contractor’s Subcontracts if payment in whole or in part is from federal funds.
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11.

In accordance with Texas Government Code Section 669.003 (relating to contracting with the
executive head of a state agency), Contractor certifies that it (1) is not the executive head of the
System Agency; (2) was not at any time during the past four years the executive head of the System
Agency; and (3) does not employ a current or former executive head of the System Agency.

12.

Contractor represents and warrants that it is not currently delinquent in the payment of any franchise
taxes owed the State of Texas under Chapter 171 of the Texas Tax Code.

13.

Contractor represents and warrants that payments to Contractor and Contractor's receipt of
appropriated or other funds under this Contract are not prohibited by Sections 556.005, 556.0055, or
556.008 of the Texas Government Code (relating to use of appropriated money or state funds to
employ or pay lobbyists, lobbying expenses, or influence legislation).

14.

Contractor represents and warrants that it will comply with Texas Government Code Section
2155.4441, relating to the purchase of products produced in the State of Texas under service contracts.

15.

Pursuant to Section 2252.901, Texas Government Code (relating to prohibitions regarding contracts
with and involving former and retired state agency employees), Contractor will not allow any former
employee of the System Agency to perform services under this Contract during the twelve (12) month
period immediately following the employee’s last date of employment at the System Agency.

16.

Contractor acknowledges that, pursuant to Section 572.069 of the Texas Government Code, a former
state officer or employee of the System Agency who during the period of state service or employment
participated on behalf of the System Agency in a procurement or contract negotiation involving
Contractor may not accept employment from Contractor before the second anniversary of the date the
officer's or employee's service or employment with the System Agency ceased.

17.

Contractor understands that the System Agency does not tolerate any type of fraud. The System
Agency’s policy is to promote consistent, legal, and ethical organizational behavior by assigning
responsibilities and providing guidelines to enforce controls. Violations of law, agency policies, or
standards of ethical conduct will be investigated, and appropriate actions will be taken. All employees
or contractors who suspect fraud, waste or abuse (including employee misconduct that would
constitute fraud, waste, or abuse) are required to immediately report the questionable activity to both
the Health and Human Services Commission's Office of the Inspector General at 1-800-436-6184 and
the State Auditor's Office. Contractor agrees to comply with all applicable laws, rules, regulations, and
System Agency policies regarding fraud including, but not limited to, HHS Circular C-027.

18.

Contractor represents and warrants that it has not violated state or federal antitrust laws and has not
communicated its bid for this Contract directly or indirectly to any competitor or any other person
engaged in such line of business. Contractor hereby assigns to System Agency any claims for
overcharges associated with this Contract under 15 U.S.C. § 1, et seq., and Texas Business and
Commerce Code § 15.01, et seq.

19.

Contractor represents and warrants that it is not aware of and has received no notice of any court or
governmental agency proceeding, investigation, or other action pending or threatened against
Contractor or any of the individuals or entities included numbered paragraph 1 of these General
Affirmations within the five (5) calendar years immediately preceding the execution of this Contract
that would or could impair Contractor’s performance under this Contract, relate to the contracted or
similar goods or services, or otherwise be relevant to the System Agency’s consideration of entering
into this Contract. If Contractor is unable to make the preceding representation and warranty, then
Contractor instead represents and warrants that it has provided to the System Agency a complete,
detailed disclosure of any such court or governmental agency proceeding, investigation, or other action
that would or could impair Contractor’s performance under this Contract, relate to the contracted or
similar goods or services, or otherwise be relevant to the System Agency’s consideration of entering
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into this Contract. In addition, Contractor represents and warrants that it shall notify the System
Agency in writing within five (5) business days of any changes to the representations or warranties in
this clause and understands that failure to so timely update the System Agency shall constitute breach
of contract and may result in immediate termination of this Contract.
20.

Contractor understands, acknowledges, and agrees that any false representation or any failure to
comply with a representation, warranty, or certification made by Contractor is subject to all civil and
criminal consequences provided at law or in equity including, but not limited to, immediate
termination of this Contract.

21.

Contractor represents and warrants that it will comply with all applicable laws and maintain all permits
and licenses required by applicable city, county, state, and federal rules, regulations, statues, codes,
and other laws that pertain to this Contract.

22.

Contractor represents and warrants that the individual signing this Contract is authorized to sign on
behalf of Contractor and to bind Contractor.
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